Darren Woords, CEO
ExxonMobil
5959 Las Colinas Boulevard
Irving, TX 75039-2298
Dear Chief Executive Woods,
The Myanmar has carried out numerous deadly airstrikes against civilian targets, including villages, schools, medical facilities, and displaced persons camps. It could not do so without supplies of aviation fuel from other countries.
A recent report by Amnesty International (www.amnesty.org/en/documents/asa16/6147/2022/en/) details the involvement of ExxonMobil in a shipment of aviation fuel to Myanmar in 2022.
I call on you to ensure that ExxonMobil does not participate in aviation fuel shipments to Myanmar. I also ask you to critically assess the human rights impacts of any other direct or indirect business relations of ExxonMobil with Myanmar.
Yours sincerely,
